
 
 

   

Shotton Hall Primary School 

Working together to 

S H I N E 

Successful, Happy, Inspired and 

Nurtured towards Excellence 

Waveney Road, Passfield Way, Peterlee, 

County Durham, SR81NX 

Tel. 0191 586 4515 

Headteacher: Mrs A.M. Boyd 

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L. Francis 

Assistant Headteachers: Mrs S. Sands, Ms E. 

Metcalfe 

Behaviour, Attendance and Safeguarding 

Officer : Mr K. Morgan 

SENCO/pastoral : Mrs J. Bowmaker      

Governors voluntarily working on your behalf 

to ensure all aspects of the schools work are 

effective and compliant. 

Chair: Mrs C Barclay  

 Vice Chair: Mrs P Ellis 

Local Authority: Mrs P Spoors 

Co opted:, Mrs J Winn, Mr M Grinstead, Mrs 

W Fickling   

Parent: Mrs A Charlton, Mrs L. Naylor, Mr T 

Watson  

Staff: Mrs J Henry, Mrs A M Boyd 

You may contact any governor via the school. 

Complaints in the first instance are to be 

communicated to Mrs Boyd.  

Newsletter  week 7.10.16 
 

STOR PRESS: 
Children are not allowed to 

play on the climbing 
equipment outside of school 

hours as we do not have 
STAFF supervision . PLEASE 

KEEP YOUR CHILD WITH 
YOU. 

date day Class/year event information  

10.10 Mon Class 9 nissan Full day see class letter 

12.10 Thur Class 1 and 2 St Cuthberts Church Visit See class letter 

13/10 Thur Class 5 and 6  Harvest festival celebration For parents—letter from class nearer event 

18/10 
19/10 

Tues Rainbow  
Sunshine 

Educational visit to Lickety Splits  To learn all about ice cream making and have a 
tiny taste as a special treat.  

18/10  Tues Year 5 selected pupils  Visit to SHAC Theatre Hulabaloo  Selected pupils to see performance and engage in 
workshop in school time 

20/10  Thur Class 5 and 6 Educational visit to Bowes Museum ‘  
Prehistoric Britain’  

See class letter  

20/10  Thur Class 2  Class assembly for parents  See class letter  

21/10 Fri All pupils  Clarke Lister Appeal Smartie tubes will be sent home for pupils to eat 
sweets and refill with 20p pieces to fund raise for 
the Clarke Lister Appeal  

21/10 Fri All pupils Last day of school before half term School reopens on  Monday 31st  October  

31/10 Mon Sparkle, sunshine and 
rainbow 

Autumn dress as you please goods 
ambassador disco  

Change clothes at lunchtime. No heels, make up 
or jewellery BRING £1 For school fund  
£1.50 hot dog, drink and small pack of sweets.   

1/11 Tues Classes 1,2,3,4  

2/11 Wed Classes 5,6,7  

3/11 Thurs Classes 8,9,10  

22/11 Tues All pupils  TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY Send pupils to school ready for photos 

7.12 Wed KS1  
EYFS 

KS1 concert 10 am  and 2 pm  
EYFS concert   11 am  

More information to follow  

8.12. Thur Pre school  Nativity  10 am     and        2.30 pm  

9.12. Fri All  Wear a xmas outfit or jumper  Bring £1 fund raising for school fund 

12.12 Mon Sunshine and Rainbow  Sunshine and Rainbow NATIVITY 9.30 am  and    2.30 pm  

13.12 Tues Class pre school sunshine 
and rainbow 

Christmas Party   Change at lunchtime -No jewellery, make up or 
high heels .  

14.12 Wed Class 1,2,3,4,5 

15.12 Thurs  Class 6,7,8,9,10 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  



ACHIEVE AND BELIEVE AWARDS  are given on Friday morning assembly by Mrs Boyd. If you would like to visit and assembly please 

contact Mrs Boyd. We do not have room for a lot of parents but you are most welcome if we can squeeze you in!  

10.7.16  

GOLD STAR AWARDS: These pupils have earned 5 awards and therefore gained a gold star SHPS ‘good ambassador’ badge to wear 

on their uniform with pride.  These badges cannot be replaced and are very valuable to us. Some of our pupils now have more than 

one badge– very well done indeed!  Caitlin W Cl 2, Eve B Cl 2, Brooke U Cl 6, Joey G Cl 6, Riley P Cl 6, William L Cl 6, Emily S Cl 6, Lillie 

W Cl 6, Joseph P Cl 8, Evan T Cl 8 

RESOURCEFUL AWARD: Elliott S Cl R, Sophie D Cl 8, Kal M Cl 8, Sam B Cl 10, Eli R Cl R 

RESILIENT AWARD:  Kaiden B Cl R, Cara G Cl 1, Ruby A Cl 3, Grace G Cl 5, Steven H Cl 5, Joseph H Cl 7, Matilda H Cl 9, Lyza R Cl 9, 

Jake C Cl 10 

REFLECTIVE AWARD: Mason C Cl 5, Harry F cl 10, Robert D Cl R 

RESPECTFUL AWARD:  Archie W Cl 2, Riley T Cl 3, Cole S Cl 3, Millie D Cl 4, Lynsey S Cl 6, Shakara SLA Cl 10  

RECIPROCAL AWARD:  Mya L Cl 1, Sophia W Cl 2, Ethan L Cl 6, Georgia P Cl7, Brandon F Cl 9, Finn T Cl 10 

PEN LICENCE: Keep working hard to receive your pen licences.  

STAR WRITER: Charlie G Cl 2, Anna H Cl 1, Riley T Cl 3, Jessica R Cl 3, Sally D Cl 5, Jessica L Cl 6, Anna L Cl 8, Rihanna E Cl 9, Madison 

D Cl 10 

HANDWRITING AWARD : keep working hard on your handwriting and presentation 

TIDY TED: Has been awarded to Class 2 Mrs Habicht and Class 1 Mrs Carr this week. Keep your classrooms tidy and look after your 

belongings.  

ACCIDENT ON SITE: We have had an serious accident with a small child this week which was genuine and parental supervision 

was in place. As we all know children are very fast and an accident can happen in a split second. This took place after school time. 

Please make sure your children do not climb or jump onto benches or fences or play equipment  outdoors. We will talk about this in 

assembly. Please support us to keep your children safe on school grounds.  

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS: To make sure we celebrate everyone’s special day there will be a new award in assembly each Friday 

which will be the birthday celebration. Each child will receive a birthday certificate and a birthday wrist band and we will sing Happy 

birthday from the film ‘ Happy Feet’! For those children who have already had birthdays since September 5th the start of the school 

term, we will have a catch up session where they receive their awards!  For those children who have birthdays in the holidays they 

will receive their award before their birthday on the last celebration assembly of the term. Please do not send in cake for pupils to 

share as these will be returned. This is part of our healthy eating and lifestyle choices initiative. Thank you for your understanding 

and support to keep pupils healthy.  

PHOTOGRAPH DAY 
On TUESDAY 22nd NOVEMBER Tempest Photography will be in school for individual photos and photos of siblings currently in our 
school. As always please remember to send your children to school looking gorgeous!  
 

SAVE YOUR 20P PIECES! : At the end of this half term we will be sending home a Smartie tube of sweets as a special treat for your 

child to share with their families. We would be very grateful if you could refill and return after half term with this tube full of 20p 

pieces if you can. If you do not wish your child to take part please let their class teacher know. All proceeds will go to the CLARKE 

LISTER Appeal. Clarke was a pupil of our school and we want to support this very worthwhile cause. For further information on this 

go to www.brainhaemorrhagefoundation.org.uk/about.html 

 

TINS OF FOOD FOR HARVEST: MONDAY MORNING is the last day for HARVEST FESTIVAL TINS. Thank you to all those who have 

contributed. We very much appreciate it and all food will go to the Peterlee food bank for distribution.  


